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 These last few months have brought a lot of growth at Montgomery. It has been a 
 joy to connect with more members of our presbytery through site visits, events, 
 off-site meetings, and visiting churches. 

 As I write this, we have just wrapped up the Montgomery-sponsored spring youth 
 retreat. Twenty five youth and eight adults attended, representing five churches in 
 our Presbytery. The weekend included three Bible study sessions, camp activities, 
 service projects, and Sunday morning worship. These youth are strong in character 
 and have a hunger for Christ. I look forward to watching these young disciples 
 develop into future counselors! 

 We have just a few spots left for summer 2023 overnight counselors. Interested 
 applicants must love kids and love Jesus! These counselors will be responsible for 
 campers from Sunday to Friday most weeks, leading daily Bible study and camp 
 activities. Qualified applicants should complete the intake form on our website, or at 
 https://forms.gle/gJZW23kjLtneXFWRA  . 

 Camp registrations are filling up as well. Be sure that your youth register as soon as 
 possible! Our two-week LIT camp is back this year, and we’re introducing new 
 options like Wilderness Camp. Other additions to this year’s schedule are Family 
 Camp, You & Me Camp, and Day Camp. Consider becoming a ministry partner by 
 sponsoring a camper to any of these great programs. 

 Lenten Fish Fry Fridays ran for seven weeks leading up to Easter. These fundraiser 
 dinners were well attended by community members and members of our 
 Presbytery. We also hosted our first Spaghetti Dinner fundraiser in February, and 
 held a rummage sale in March. We continue to seek creative fundraising efforts. 

 Our maintenance team has been busy! New dock at Big Crystal Lake, replacing the 
 submerged dock. Emerald Lake beach restoration. Roof repair on Cabin 1 and 
 interior painting. Cabin 11 renovation. Roof repair at the Outpost. New beds 
 throughout the cabins. Restoration of the Chapel. There is much more to come! 

 Our revenue has increased month for month over the previous year for the last 8 
 months. We are grateful for our ministry partners who have committed to automatic 
 monthly giving through our new eGiving platform. We are also thankful for those 
 who have made purchases for much needed equipment and supplies through our 
 wish lists on Gift Hero and Amazon. 

 We recognize that God is at work at Montgomery, and joyfully respond to His 
 calling. 

 In Christ’s Service, 
 Rebekah Rodgers, Executive Director 
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